
Children’s System Redesign – Case Management Request for 

Proposal (RFP)  

This notice is to inform you that the RFP for children’s developmental disabilities case management has 

been cancelled. At this time, the department plans to continue with the procurement process and may 

proceed with a revised RFP in the near future.  

The cancellation of the RFP does not delay the implementation of the children’s redesign. New 

applicants entering the system will enroll in the redesign benefits. Families of children with birthdays in 

October and November are the first to begin transitioning into the new children’s redesigned system 

and have their eligibility re-determined.  

However, on an interim basis when a child is re-determined eligible, families will receive a notice giving 

them the option to continue with their current services or access the new redesign benefits. Families 

who choose to continue with the current services will not need to transition until their child’s birthday 

the following year, or they could choose to opt in earlier at any time. 

Families will work with the Division of Family and Community Services (FACS) to determine which option 

works best for their family. At this time, FACS staff will be administering children’s developmental 

disabilities case management for all children transitioning to the new benefits. Families who choose to 

remain with their current services can continue receiving service coordination until they transition. 

Giving families the option to continue with the current services is only an interim process. When we are 

confident that all systems are in place, families will need to transition to the redesign benefits on their 

child’s birthday. If you have any questions, please email the redesign project team at 

redesign@dhw.idaho.gov.  
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